
Ontario Line Construction Notice 

 
Information as of: May 5, 2025 

Crosswalk Closure at Riverdale 
Avenue and Pape Avenue 
Expected start date: Week of May 5 
Expected closure duration: Until October 2025 
 
 

  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
What is happening? 

• In spring 2025, Riverdale Avenue was closed to westbound traffic and a work zone along the south 
side of Riverdale Avenue, west of Pape Avenue was established. 

• While the initial approved plan involved maintaining the west north-south crosswalk at the Pape-
Riverdale intersection, numerous safety concerns have been raised about poor line of sight for 
pedestrians walking south to north, and for drivers travelling eastbound. 

• As a result of these concerns, the north-south crosswalk on the west side of the Pape-Riverdale 
intersection will be closed until the conclusion of microtunnel sewer replacement work this fall.  
 

What to expect: 
• The west crosswalk at the Pape-Riverdale intersection will be closed to pedestrians.   
• All other pedestrian routes will remain open and unaffected. 
• Pedestrians on the west side of Pape Avenue will need to cross to the east side to traverse north or 

south past Riverdale Avenue.  
• Advance signage will be installed advising pedestrians of the upcoming crosswalk closure.  
• Traffic control personnel, crossing guards, and the paid-duty officers in the area will be briefed on 

the change to better assist pedestrians.  
• All other impacts from the previously implemented work zone on Riverdale Avenue related to 

microtunnel launch shaft works will remain in place. 
 

Contact us: 
Call us 24/7 at: 416-202-5100 
Write to us at: ontarioline@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter, Facebook, and 
Instagram: @ontarioline 
Visit the website: 
www.metrolinx.com/ontarioline 

Visit our community offices: 
Riverside: 
770 Queen St. E, Toronto, ON, M4M 1H4 
 
General hours:  
• Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
• Wednesdays and Thursdays: 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

Thorncliffe Park: 
East York Town Centre 
45 Overlea Blvd., Toronto, ON M4H 1C3 
Unit 153 (across from the Rogers store) 
General hours: 
• Monday to Friday: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
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